
THE 1938 MARY JACOMB TROPHY 
Open to Juniors aged 18 and under as at 1 January 2019

Sunday 3 November
Venue: St George’s Preparatory School, La Haque Manor, La Rue de la Hague, St Peter JE3 7DB
Registration: 12:30 - 12:45
Opening speeches/tournament rules: 12:45 - 13:00
Rounds 1 - 7: 13:00 - 16:15 (there will be a snack break after round 3 - 16:00 - 16:30 approx)
Parents to arrive for collection no later than: 16:30
Closing speeches and prize presentation: 16:30

The tournament will be using chess clocks. Each player will  have 10 minutes for all moves.
There will be trophies for winners in under 7, under 9, under 11 and under 13 age categories. There will be medals for the top 3 in each age 
category (subject to 5 in each section minimum) and trophies for the top 3 girls who do not win a trophy in any of the other categories.

Participants are asked to bring a snack for the afternoon snack break. No NUTS please. 

T&Cs
Graham Mooney, FIDE Arbiter notes, rules and some suggestions below:

•	Each player should shake hands with their opponent both before and after the game.
•	Whilst winning is nice, equally as important is being courteous and respectful to your opponent.
•	Normal chess rules will apply with each player having 10 minutes to make all moves.
•	Touch move is in operation. Should you touch your own or an opponents piece and not say “adjust” or “j’adoube” then you must move that 

piece or capture  your opponent’s piece if it is a legal move. 
•	Each round will last no longer than 20 minutes, with a further 5 minutes between rounds for the next draw to be made. If you finish your 

game early then please remain silent until all other games are complete. There will be 20 minutes for a snack break and toilet breaks can 
be taken in between rounds. All players will play between 6-7 different opponents over the course of the afternoon. For any players that 
have never played in a chess tournament before, you should not worry, as, after a few rounds, you will get used to it and the adults from 
the chess club are there to help you. 

•	The organisers have responsibility for the children in the playing hall only.

ENTRIES PREFERRED BY FRIDAY 1 NOVEMBER 2019. PLEASE CONFIRM FULL NAME, DATE OF BIRTH, SCHOOL REPRESENTED AND 
EMERGENCY CONTACT

Email: info@jerseychessclub.com OR text Graham: 07829 700 438 


